Special Board Meeting

February 10, 2021
Board Members Present: Jennene Blakely, John Nissel, Cortney Weinstock, Terri Hilton, Jen Mogus, Becky Sutfin, Karen Warnick, Matt Purkins (on behalf of LeighAnn Eckenrode), Lisa Shore, Holly Harden, Karen Warnick

MRPA Staff Present: Chuck Montrie, Armeana Street, Adrienne Varieur 

Meeting called to order at 12:03 

Based on the comments made at the General Membership Meeting, Terri Hilton made a motion to move the amendments forward as is, Karen Warnick second. All in favor of the proposed amendments. 

The Board of Directors (BOD) discussed the questions posed in the General Membership Meeting and determined that the answers would be provided in the Vote Description on the webpage. 

Questions from the Membership Included: 

How will the voice of the branches still be heard and counted (considered by the Board/Association) with their newly proposed role? 

If the MRPA membership approves the amendment to place the chairs of the Special Interest Branches on MRPA’s Executive Council and remove them from MRPA’s Board of Directors, MRPA’s Branches will continue to operate as per MRPA's Operating Code for Approved Branches. 

Some members of the BOD discussed the need to formalize the role of the Members at Large on various committees of MRPA. Formalizing this process would NOT come from MRPA or the BOAD. Incoming Branch Chairs agreed to come together to redefine their roles.  Committee representation will be key to the future of the branch’s representation and the roles of the Members at Large needs to be formalized – There is a need to have a representative on the following committees: Conference, Training and Education, SJREI and Awards. 

How will the Equity Officer be selected since the nomination process is over? 

If the MRPA membership approves the creation of the Equity Office position, that individual will be appointed by the Board of Directors, according to MRPA Constitution, Article IV – Officers, Section 4 – Vacancies, “The Board of Directors shall have the power to fill vacancies in any said office for unexpired terms…” 
The Board agreed that this current BOD would interview and vet any prospective candidates for the position before deciding. A few individuals have approached Holly with their interest in running for the position if it passes. The goal would be to have this position be filled prior to the Conference to be sworn in with the other Board of Directors. 
Will the recording be made available?

The Board decided we will not be sharing the video links for meetings since it is not likely we will have this option in the future. All notes and comments will be accurately represented in the meeting minutes.
Additional Comments:
The RALS Branch is concerned about their future voice including hiring the new Executive Director and some active RALS members are feeling like they are no longer needed. 
The unknown and change is making people uncomfortable. The Board will continue to try and provide reassurance to the active branch members.

There are still a lot of underrepresented members of our association including the facility and maintenance staff, HR representatives/Admin, camp, childcare, aquatics, etc.  A lot of people who don’t know what “box to check” – Used to have Student Branches, Armed Forces, etc. 
